THE OSWALD ROAD MEDICAL CENTRE

PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP REPORT 2013

Since April 2011 The Oswald Road Medical Centre has formed a Patient Participation Group in compliance with the DES guidelines complied by NHS North Lincolnshire. The Patient Participation Group (PPG) is intended to foster good relations and act as a conduit for communication between the Surgery and patients.  The PPG is managed on a day to day basic by the Patients involved, GP’s, Practice Manager and staff who inform the PPG about any issues of concern and practice developments.

Following on from our report last year regarding our Patient Participation Group we would like to provide the following update:

We have continued to hold quarterly meetings at The Oswald Road Medical Centre and have had good attendance from all our members.  We have continued to advertise the PPG on the notice board in the waiting room and also on our website informing patients of latest minutes from meetings and when the next meeting is.  We have not had any new members in the last six months however we do have an established group of eleven members.  Dr Rajkumar, Dr Kurien-George, the Practice Manager and one of the administration staff also attend the meetings.  The practice staff continues to promote the PPG opportunistically.

Guest Speaker at PPG Meeting

Mr Ian Reekie, CCG Lay Member (Patient and Public Involvement) joined us at our meeting in November to introduce himself to our members and gave a short presentation to the group of the planning for 2013/2014 commissioning.  Following on from this discussion Mr Reekie then invited the members of the group to attend a stakeholder event held at The Berkeley Hotel.  He ideally wanted a representative from each practice in the area and Mrs Ellerton attended this meeting on The Oswald Road Medical Centres’ behalf and fed back information from the event at the February 2013 meeting; we also emailed this information to all our PPG members.

Follow up from our 2012 survey

There were two main concerns from our 2012 survey:

· Privacy at Reception

· Telephone Access to order repeat prescriptions

Privacy at Reception:  We have now completed our renovation/building work.  All treatment rooms are now on a ground floor level therefore is it not necessary for patients to go upstairs at all.  Included in this renovation work was a Confidentiality Room which is a small room just off reception with comfortable chairs and computer access if necessary.  Any patient needing to speak to a Receptionist privately can request at Reception and this room can be utilised.  There are posters in Reception advertising “if a patient would like to speak privately they can request this”.

Telephone Access to order repeat prescriptions:  Following on from comments that our repeat prescription line was very busy and difficult to get through we introduced the facility to order prescriptions online which has proved to be very popular.  This facility is advertised on our website and in the surgery via posters and opportunistically.  We are in the process of arranging installation of a new display screen/calling in screen in the Waiting Area which can promote information to patients; we will also use this facility to inform patients that they can order online.

Developing our 2013 patient satisfaction survey

At the November 2012 the practice discussed with the members at the PPG meeting what should be included in the 2013 Patient Satisfaction Survey.  It was agreed that patients are concerned with ease of being able to book an appointment and also the care they receive from the surgery staff therefore questions were based around this.  It was also felt that the survey should include questions about the website and online ordering to make patients aware that there are these facilities.

In January 2013 we conducted our Patient Satisfaction Survey; it ran for two weeks.  We gave out 110 surveys to patients who were attending the surgery to complete whilst they were on the premises.  All the surveys were forwarded to the web team who collated the information for us and produced a concise document which was discussed at the PPG meeting on the 21st February 2012 where an action plan was formulated from the results and comments the survey reported.

Areas mutually agreed by the PPG as priorities for action and intervention:

	Priority for action
	Proposed changed
	Who needs to be involved?
	What is an achievable timeframe?

	Nearly 50% of survey response showed no answer for ordering online/satisfaction with website
	The practice aims to promote online

prescriptions as much as possible to

make patients aware of this service

i.e. opportunistically, more 

prominent posters and also via the new 

information screen which is being installed 

in the next couple of months.


	Practice Manager and Reception Staff


	With immediate effect and as soon as screen installed.



	Comments regarding Receptionists
	The practice intends to implement Customer Care Training which all reception staff can benefit from.
	Practice Manager to arrange for all staff


	September 2013 

	Playing music to stop noise from consulting rooms/pictures on walls to look less clinical
	Looked into by the practice however all consulting rooms are fitted with a soundproof/fire door and no noises can be heard from within.  

Due to Infection Control there cannot be any pictures hung on walls
	Practice Manager
	Ongoing - Reception staff will explain to patients if commented on ‘that due to Infection Control we cannot hang pictures on the wall etc’


Surgery opening hours

Our surgery opening hours are as follows: (these are displayed in the surgery, on the practice website, on prescription counterfoils and on the practice leaflet which has been approved by NHS North Lincolnshire).

Dr S Rajkumar (Surgery Consultations) 
	Monday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 -

	Tuesday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm 

	Wednesday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 -

	Thursday
	-
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm

	Friday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 4.00pm to 7.30pm


Dr S Kurien-George (Surgery Consultations) 
	Monday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 4.00pm to 7.30pm

	Tuesday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 -

	Wednesday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 4.00pm to 6.30pm

	Thursday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm 
	 -

	Friday
	 9.00am to 12.00pm
	 -


We have been offering extended hours since it was first initiated and the extended hours are Monday evening until 7.30pm for Dr Kurien George and Friday evening until 7.30pm for Dr Rajkumar.

GP out of hours: In the event of a doctor being required for emergency out of hours treatment call patients can call 0345 604 7341. Their call will directed to the local GP out of hours service. This number is only for use in the event of an illness or health problem that really cannot wait until the next available GP surgery. 

